
House plans for the Utah Navajo Trust Fund (UNTF) 
were engineered to provide buildings that are 
structurally sound and easy to construct. Before any 
engineering could be performed, design criteria were 
obtained for 11 different locations. These criteria 
included seismic coefficients, snow loads, wind speeds, 
frost depth, and soil conditions. A comparison of the 
resultingresulting structural members was conducted 
following the engineering.

The structural engineering for the housing plans was completed using both 
the 2015 IRC prescriptive approach and using the 2015 IBC (in accordance 
with the Utah Statewide Amendment to the IBC). These designs were 
compared with the original callouts on the designer’s plans provided by the 
client. The IBC design method was selected for the önal design to optimize 
ease of construction and structural performance.

The plans were edited in pdf format to be returned to 
the designer, who will redraft the plans in AutoCAD. 
Because the houses are often usually built by 
volunteer groups consisting of unskilled laborers, 
structural detail sheets were included to improve the 
ease of construction. A bill of materials was included 
with each plan for the same reason, outlining all of 
the struthe structural components required for the plans. 


